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  Essex County

Workforce Development Board 
50 S. Clinton St.
 East Orange, New Jersey 

Minutes from Meeting: June 19, 2018
Attendees:  Mary Alexander, Jasmyne Beckford, Al Bundy, Allyson Carvajal, Mitra Choudhury, Evanthia Corrado, Robert Diehl*, Ethel Gilbert, Robin Guarino, Vann Holland*, Jacquelyn Johnson, John Martinez, Robert Mays*, Betty Mirda, Julius Montford, Anthony Munroe*, Amanze Okere, Sam Okparaeke, Jasmine Rangoola, Janine Schaeffer, Lynn Sternstein, Shelton Thurman, Willie Tolbert*, Jessica Torres, Margaret Tyson*, Chike Uzoka*, Camille Warren, David Weiner*, Howard Weiss, Sonja Williams
*WDB members

Welcome and Introduction

Sam Okparaeke welcomed everyone and made introductions

Minutes from the last meeting in March were approved.
Motion to adopt the updated bylaws was approved. 

Sam introduced the President of Essex County College, Anthony Munroe and he welcomed everyone to ECC. 

John Martinez is a representative from the USDOL Office of Apprenticeship. He stated that having registered apprenticeship/ internships is a talent development strategy created by the US DOL in 1937. It is a combination of on the job training and full time employment under the direction of a full time mentor with technical instruction. So it is a job from day one. The key components to a registered apprenticeship are employer involvement, on the job training, technical instruction, rewards for skill gains, and a nationally recognized credential. He stated that the US DOL is basically an accreditation agency to get the programs started and then they monitor to make sure they abide by the federal guidelines. Registered apprenticeships are more of a long term strategy to employment with a minimum of one year, which is two thousand (2000) hours all the way up to five (5) years. Business and industry are the ones that see the need and petition his office to register the program. The program is not just for new hires. It is not just the construction trades as there are over one thousand (1000) different ones available and they would provide the training guides. 

He stated he just started an apprenticeship program with the NJ Employers Association for Human Resources out of Essex County whereby the students are going to Caldwell University.   
John stated that there was a directive signed by President Trump but there has not been much direction given on it. Governor Murphy has committed ten (10) million dollars for an Apprenticeship Unit. Also the Commissioner of Labor has been instrumental in starting the HR apprenticeship program prior to becoming the Commissioner. 
Jasmine Rangoola is from the Life Sciences and Healthcare Talent Network based out of Rutgers University. She stated that the goal is to increase the number of people with industry recognized credentials in the life sciences and healthcare sector through career pathways and stackable stills training. They build capacity by engaging with employers to create high-quality partnerships that will support the workforce needs of the life sciences and healthcare industries. She stated that the objective is to collaborate with their partners to gather industry intelligence to make informed decisions on workforce investments. It is also to expand the number of New Jersey Residents with industry-valued credentials and degrees. 

She explained that TIPs are Targeted Industry Partnerships that are autonomous groups who come together to discuss current and future life sciences and healthcare workforce needs. TIPS are facilitated by the Life Sciences and Healthcare Talent Network. They are organized in three (3) regions to enable employers to participate in workforce development efforts. 

She also stated that there is a statewide Certified Alcohol and Drug Counselor initiative housed at the Talent Development Center at Rutgers University School of Management and Labor Relations. The program was launched to effectively address New Jersey’s opioid and substance use crisis. The goal of the program is to train eligible New Jersey residents as CADC’s, who will learn the science of addiction, counseling techniques, crisis intervention, case management, and addiction recovery.   
Director’s Report

Sam stated that Willie Tolbert has been appointed a Vice Chair of the Essex County Workforce Development Board. Also, he is planning a retreat for the Board sometime in October, the focus will be partnerships and available job opportunities. They are working on a venue and agenda and will be reaching out to Newark WDB to see if they would like to do a partnership with this.  
Division Report

Jullius Montford stated that the Welfare to Work RFP is out and the bidder’s conference was held a week ago and since we are in the middle of the process, he cannot answer any questions on it at his time. The WIOA part has been sent down to purchasing. Julius did add they are looking to include OJT and transitional jobs to the RFP. 

He stated that there has not been a standardized way the to work portion of GA was administered and it was split in some areas. Essex County is the pilot program where the DTE has taken over the balance of county SNAP, GA to work responsibility. All TANF activities are now located on the third floor. SNAP, GA to work activities are now all on the fourth floor. 
WIOA 

Howard Weiss stated that there were six hundred thirty-two (632) people interviewed for the year, five hundred forty-one (541) were found to be eligible with two hundred ninety-six (296) Adult, one hundred seventy-four (174) Dislocated Worker, seventy-one (71) Youth, three hundred eighty-six (386) scheduled for testing, and one hundred forty-four (144) put into an individual training account. Eighty-six (86) were Adults, fifty-eight (58) Dislocated Workers and fifty-two (52) sent to a Learning Link. There were one hundred thirty-nine (139) Youth enrolled, forty (40) for follow-up services, eighty-four (84) in work readiness, eleven (11) into an individual training account. 
By-Laws
Howard Weiss stated that as a result of the upcoming certification process we updated the EC WDB By-Laws to comply with the current WIOA law. The “purpose” was taken directly from the law as were the categories for people appointed to the Board. There are a number of people who need to be re-appointed to the Board and we will be reaching out to those people to see if they are still interested in serving. We have included a formal procedure on alternates, as well as adding the Vice Chair position. We defined the terms of office for officers as well as a procedure for electing officers. There is also now a formal attendance policy for WDB meetings as well as for committees. We also clarified the roles of the Essex County Executive Committee as opposed to the Joint Executive Committee along with Newark. 
Committee Reports:

Business & Economic Development Committee Report

Willie Tolbert stated that he and Amanze Okere have been meeting with numerous Chambers of Commerce in the State including the Hispanic and Meadowlands Chamber. He stated that there are some initiatives out there like the American Dream project that could be very important, and he wants to make sure Essex County is at the table. He also stated with the new Governor, Murphy, he wants to make sure small businesses know what resources are available to them. He stated that there might be some tax changes going forward.  
Disability Committee Report
Janine Schaeffer stated that the last meeting was Tuesday, June 12th. The committee is planning to host the third annual Employer Recognition Event this coming October. The majority of the funding has come from the Kessler Foundation. It is anticipated that both WDB’s will be making a contribution as well. 
The Committee also assumed the responsibility of becoming the Targeted Communities Technical Assistance Advisory Committee (TCTAC). The goal is to improve employment outcomes for eligible economically disadvantaged individuals who have disabilities who can benefit from a DVRS service. It is coordinated by George Washington University. Bridges Out of Poverty training is scheduled for later in the week. 
Literacy Committee 
Lynn Sternstein stated that they last met on May 14th and one of the key issues that they discussed is the change to the new TABE test which was supposed to take place on July 1st of this year. Concern about the new test caused people to petition the state and get a year delay. TABE test is scheduled to more than double in length.  The company DRC is pushing this much longer test and is stating that they are the only one approved through 2024. However, there are other tests approved through 2019, and they are anticipating that those tests will be approved through 2024 as well.

Lynn stated that DRC owns both TASC and TABE and they have an interest in making sure that they are aligned. Lynn stated that they still give a paper test and that may no longer be available. The discussion was that the paper test is still valid however, a new scanner will be required to record the results. Howard stated that there are many issues regarding the testing being longer and more difficult. The training programs need to look at this change to perhaps adjust the requirement to enter a particular program. 
As far as the literacy Consortium allotment for the second year of a three (3) year grant, at first the funds were reduced but they ended up with a six (6%) percent increase to over 1.7 million for the consortia.   
Welfare to Work Committee

David Weiner stated that the committee met on June 12th. He stated that the committee has been involved with reviewing the RFPs and this year it is down to nine (9). Mitra asked if there is an addendum to the RFPs and Julius responded yes and it is on the portal. He also stated that it is regarding price. 
Youth Investment Council

Sonja Williams stated that when they talk about youth it is up to age twenty-four (24). They are working on setting up the youth with a mentor. They are also trying to increase their business engagement to inform the committee of what they are looking for to better prepare the youth. Also, the YIC Closet has been set up like a business in order to train on entrepreneurship. They stated that anyone who would like to donate should contact Apryl Caldwell. Sam thanked Chike Uzoka for his work on the YIC Closet. 
One-Stop Committee
Howard wanted to point out the One Stop report that is included in the package. 

Adjournment

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Janine Schaeffer
                         

 NEXT MEETING DATE:  September 25, 2018
